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APPEAL 

by the National Red Cross Societies of Bulgaria, Czechoslovakia, 
Campuchea, People's Republic of Corea, German Democratic Republic, 

, Hungary, Mongolia, Poland, Rumania, USSR and Vietnam

The International Red Cross, which mission is to prevent and relieve 
suffering of people, to protect their lives and health, is deeply 
concerned with continued worsening of the international situation, 
expanding use of ever increasing destructive capacity of mass de
struction weapons capable of destroying the human civilization and 
life itself on earth and their accumulation.

Never before has man had at his disposal such lethal and sophisticated 
means of mass destruction threatening the very existence of civiliza
tion, putting huge economic and financial resources to the detriment 
of solving vital social and economic problems, particularly in devel- 

, oping countries where millions of people, children in the first place, 
suffer from poverty, hunger and diseases.

In previous historical epoches humanity has gone through many natural 
and social disasters. But no matter how terrible they were, never 
before had they threatened to destroy the whole civilization and all 
life on earth. It is the appearance of nuclear and other lethal types 
of mass destruction weapons, which for the first time in history, have 
given birth to such danger and created a threat of not local but 
global scale of concern to all humanity.

The International Red Cross, in its 129 year history, has gained 
unique experience of rendering humanitarian, medical and social 
assistance to victims of tragic armed conflicts and destructive 
natural disasters, including that of mass scale.

Comparing the previous experience with probable consequences of use of 
nuclear weapons for humanity as a whole and for each people in parti
cular, we come to the conclusion that each National Society regardless 
of what part of the world it is located will be deprived of a capabi
lity to carry out its humanitarian mission to relieve sufferings of 
people. Moreover, in case of global nuclear catastrophe it would be 
naive to count on a possibility to preserve even most elementary 
system of delivering assistance.

We consider it necessary now to take urgent measures for prevention of 
nuclear catastrophe. We firmly believe that preservation of peace in 
our time is the most burning demand of humanity. There is not more 
important and burning task for nations and governments than that of 
elimination of nuclear death.



2

To solve this problem which is really of concern to all humanity, it 
is necessary that each human being living on earth, all people should 
become conscious of type and scale of disaster threatening them.

Vital interests of all nations persistently demand the establishment 
of reasonable and constructive dialogue and co-operation among govern
ments in order sincerely and honestly to reach mutually acceptable 
decisions to stop dangerous arms race and save humanity from the 
danger of nuclear holocaust.

We welcome all bilateral and multilateral talks on limitation, reduc
tion and eventual elimination of nuclear and other mass destruction 
weapons and call upon states to refuse from use of such weapons and 
agree on inadmissibility of its use in any circumstances.

Considering peace as not simply absence of war, but rather as a dyna
mic process of co-operation among all states and peoples based on 
freedom, equality, respect of human rights, as well as fair and equit
able distribution of resources to meet the needs of the peoples which 
can be done only in peace and international security, the Inter
national Red Cross confirms its readiness to contribute to the efforts 
of states and governments to preserve peace and prevent nuclear war in 
accordance with aims and principles on which its activities are found
ed.
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